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Newsletter 
Friday 12th May 2023  

 
 
Dear parents & carers, 
 
This week we want to say a massive well done to our year 6 children who 
we are extremely proud of. They approached each of their assessments 
confident in their abilities and showed great endurance to complete 
everything to the best of their ability. A huge thank you to the rest of the 
children who stayed calm and were mindful of their movement around the 
school in order for the year sixes to concentrate on their assessments.  
  
 

Basketball Sessions  
Next Monday our key stage 2 children will begin their 
basketball sessions with Dave Roper from North Devon 
Bucks Basketball.  The sessions will be in the morning and 
we are asking that all key stage 2 children come to school in 

their PE kits ready for the session.  We are looking forward to using our 
new Basketball hoops and balls that were purchased with our sports 
premium budget.  Sessions will take place on the playground (weather 
permitting) so the children may want to wear leggings or tracksuit bottoms 
whilst outside. Looking forward to sharing some photos in next week’s 
newsletter.  
 

EYFS/Key Stage 1 Trip  
The staff across Northlew and 
Boasley Cross have organised a visit 
to Okehampton Museum and Castle 
for the children in EYFS and key 
stage 1.  The trip will take place on 

Thursday 25th May.  A letter will come home on Monday with your child 
sharing all the information about the trip. A payment request/consent is 
open in the ‘payment’ section of school gateway. We are asking for a 
suggested £2 contribution to cover the cost of the museum entry. Please 
make payment by Monday 22nd May. 
 

This week’s 

attendance 

was:   

99.28% 

 



 
 
Clive Pig 
We are excited to welcome back Clive Pig who will be 
running a Viking workshop and performance for our 
KS2 children. This visit will support the children’s 
history topic of the Vikings that they have been 
exploring this term. Clive will be coming into school 
on Tuesday 6th June.  
 
Yr6 Girls NEON Run 
On Tuesday 23rd May our year 6 girls will be participating in Devon School 
Games NEON run in Okehampton form 9am until 2pm. Due to the small 
number of year 6 girls, we are asking that parents drop off and collect their 
children from this event. A member of staff will be with the children 
throughout the day to participate in the wide range of sporting events that 
are aimed to encourage girls to become more active in sport. AS part of the 
event the children will have an opportunity to decorate a t-shirt they will 
be given when they arrive to wear for the day. Please give consent in school 
gateway for your child to attend this event.  
 

Dartmoor Cup Cricket 
On Wed 17th May, children in years 4,5& 6 have been 
invited to take part in the Dartmoor Cup Cricket at 
Hatherleigh Cricket Ground. The children will be 
transported by coach and return before the end of the 
school day. They will need a packed lunch, drink and to be 
wearing suitable PE kit for the weather conditions. Please 

give consent in School Gateway by going to the ‘payments’ section.  
 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 

Your recent Group photograph is now ready to view and purchase at  

https://htmp.st/BoasleyCross23-WSG  
There will be a free “deliver to school” option open for approximately 14 
days, otherwise home delivery is available for £5 postage and packing.  
 
If you need assistance please call  01736 751555 (option 5) or click on 
contact us on the home page www.htempest.co.uk .  
 
Many thanks, 
Tempest Photography   

https://htmp.st/BoasleyCross23-WSG


 

Year 6 SATs Breakfast Club 
Our year 6 children enjoyed a 
delicious breakfast each 
morning this week to fuel 
their brains in preparation for 
their assessments. They also 
enjoyed an additional break 
afterwards on the playground 
and had a play on some of the 
KS1 equipment which they all 
thoroughly enjoyed! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Shadow Theatre 
While Year 6 have been busy this week, the rest of the children have been 
enthusiastically making up stories and telling them using shadow puppets.  
The children have worked brilliantly in mixed aged groups to come up with 
ideas and also create the puppets.  It was great to see that, after watching 
back the first run through, everyone made improvements to their plays 
before the final take. Well done everyone. 

 
Have a lovely weekend 
Mrs Cook 



 

  

 

 

School Diary 

April 

Monday 
15th  

*OCRA badminton club, 3-4pm 
KS2 Basketball Session 

Tuesday 
16th  

*Netball club, 3-4pm  

Wednesday 
17th  

*Yr4,5&6 Dartmoor Cup Cricket in Hatherleigh 
*Martial Arts after school club, 3-4pm 

Thursday 
18th  

*Gardening club, 3-4pm 

Friday 
19th  

Book & Biscuit at 8:40am followed by Celebration Assembly  
Swimming lesson, 1:15pm- Oketor class (5/6) 

*Your child must be booked onto our after-school clubs through School Gateway, in order to take part. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember to book your child’s school meals.  

Week beginning Mon 15th May:  

Autumn Menu Week 2 

Dates For Your Diary 
     April 
 
     May 

• Thurs 4th - Yr4&5 residential meeting, 4pm at Boasley Cross 

• Mon 8th - Bank Holiday for the Kings Coronation 

• Tues 9th - Fri 12th - Year 6 SATs week 

• Sat 13th - Bratton Clovelly plant sale (raising funds for Boasley Cross School) 
    
    June 

• Sun 4th - FOBCS fun family bike ride. 1-4pm Sourton Village hall. Tea and 
cake for sale. All welcome. 

• Tues 8th & Fri 9th – Yr3 residential trip 

• Fri 9th - Swimming lessons begin for 6 weeks (Littlemoor class) 

• Mon 26th - Wed 28th – Yr4&5 residential trip to Menadue, Tintagel 
 
    July 

• Tues 11th- Sat 15th – Yr6 French residential trip to Normandy 

• Fri 21st - last day of term 
 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Boasley Cross Community Primary School Telephone: 01837 871362 

Email: admin@boasleyprimary.org.uk  Website: www.boasleycross.devon.sch.uk 
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